
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

Date:  18 July 2019 

Dear Parents 

WOW!  We had a real treat this week when KS2 performed Joseph to two packed 
audiences.  They really were showstopper productions and we are all so proud of 
the cast. 

I know that families were full of admiration and praise and we have had some 
wonderful comments, including some great tweets.  We particularly like the tweet 
“Blown away—a cast of superstars”.   

My thanks go to Miss Palmer, Mrs Murray and Mrs Ireson for their hard work in 
putting the production together; and a huge thanks must go to Mrs Northey who, 
together with the children, did a wonderful job of the staging and scenery. 

I have received a heart warming email from the NSPCC who came into school last 
week for assemblies.  I quote “I visit a great number of schools and I must say 
your school really felt special to me. The school has a wonderful welcoming feel 
and ALL of the children and staff I spoke to today had a smile on their faces which 
says it all. This doesn’t just happen by chance and takes a lot of hard work and 
determination, so a massive well done to you all.”  We know that Cusgarne is a 
special place and I am delighted that visitors recognise it too.   

Well done to the black band readers who were treated to a day out at  Camel 
Creek on Thursday.  It was a pleasure to accompany them on a well deserved 
reward day for their reading efforts.  

Thank you to those parents who have brought their ParentPay accounts up to 
date, but please make sure that any outstanding balances are cleared by Monday 
22 July 2019. 

Our final celebration assembly of the school year is on Monday 22 July and term 
finishes on Wednesday 24 July.  We will be saying farewell to our year 6’s at a 
special assembly at 9.30am to which parents of year 6 pupils are invited and    
remember that school finishes at 1pm for all   pupils next Wednesday. 

Have a super weekend—we’re nearly there! 

Tim Barnard, Head of School 

 
Diary Dates 

 
24 July 

Leavers Assembly  
9.30am and 

Last day of school 
year, 1pm finish 

 
25 July 

Summer holidays 
begin! 

 
4 September 2019 

Inset Day 
 

5 September 
New school year      

begins 
 

17 and 18 October 
Inset days 

 

School meals 
Please be aware that when 

we return in September, the 

price of a school dinner will 

increase by 5p. 

This makes the daily price of 

a school dinner £2.47. 

ParentPay will be updated to 

reflect this change from  

September 2019. 

Universal infant school meals 

are available to those      

children up to the end of 

Year 2.  Children in Years 3 

and above have to pay for 

their lunch.  This means if 

your child is currently in 

Year 2 then school dinners 

will be chargeable from   

September 2019. 

Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 Year 6 

Willow  Jack W Freddie Harry   Oscar Bella  Oliver P 

Logan C  Anwen Logan T Sofia  Spencer Lexi  Harley 

    

Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

353 378 343 

Pupils of the Week 
 

 
 

 
 



If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,  
please contact reception who can arrange this. 

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 
Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 

   Follow us on Twitter! 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/

